Erin Smith
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From: Erik Dart
Sent: Monday, February 4, 2019 4:17 PM
To: Erin Smith
Subject: FW: Hillandale Park - Water
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

Not sure if you want to review the below information, but turns out we are ok with the water at Hillandale for
BikeVA. We can talk more Thursday if you want.

From: Mike Williams

Sent: Monday, February 4, 2019 3:58 PM

To: Erik Dart <Erik.Dart@harrisonburgva.gov>
Subject: RE: Hillandale Park - Water

Erik, Thanks for getting back with me on this. The hydration stations should be fine if fed from a “through the wall” type
water connection. | spoke with the City Attorney and the approach we will take is that the City will be responsible up to
the hose connection, from there on the onus is on the applicant with respect to the sanitary conditions of the
equipment.

For the use of the fire hydrant as a water source for the shower facilities, it is fine with us (Building Inspections)
however, Public Utilities will need to approve this usage and will also need to provide and install the connection to the
hydrant as well as backflow protection and again, the City’s responsibility would stop at the hose connection point.

I have spoken with Mike Armstrong with the Fire Dept. and he is OK with the concept of hooking to the fire hydrant so
public utilities is the only other approval you will need.

We are currently looking at our GIS layer to identify any hydrants that are not protected (the ground hydrants we talked
about) and your GIS guy is going to talk with Parks and Rec. Maintenance Div. to see if they can locate the survey that
you think may have been done in the past.

Let me know if you have any questions.
Best,

Michael A. Williams

Deputy Building Official

Department of Community Development
City of Harrisonburg

From: Erik Dart

Sent: Monday, February 04, 2019 1:52 PM

To: Mike Williams <Mike.Williams@harrisonburgva.gov>
Subject: Hillandale Park - Water




Hey Mike,

So | checked with our Parks Maintenance Staff, and the only water sources we have out there are either the water
fountains, sinks in bathrooms and maintenance building, and then the “outlets” on the side of buildings. There aren’t
any of the actual spigot type water sources that we were discussing when we last spoke. Did you ever find anything out
about that fire hydrant that | mentioned, and whether that would be considered potable for usage by the shower truck?

It was mentioned to me that a few years ago, our Parks Maintenance Division went around and mapped out those water
sources at the parks. So before we look into doing that again, I'd like to see if there is a copy of an old map around.

With all of this said, do you know where this leaves us with approval of the event? We have another Special Event
Meeting with the City on Thursday, and | know she’ll attempt to bring it back in front of City Council if it's approved from
all Departments.

Thanks,

Erik Dart

Athletics and Special Events Manager
Harrisonburg Parks and Recreation
305 S. Dogwood Drive

Harrisonburg, VA 22801
540-433-2474
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